Lexington Park District

Lexington, Illinois

Regular Board Meeting 

September 12, 2023 7:00pm 
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:06pm.
2. Roll Call – Roll was called to find the following members present:  Becky Martin, Missy Donahue, Katie Schwab, Erin Weber and Mike Williams. Jeremey Meints and Kecia Holiday were absent. Jeff Doll was present as Park Director. 
3. Consent Agenda – Missy Donahue requested that 4th grade boys basketball be added to the agenda. Mike Williams moved to consent agenda as presented with addition of 4th grade boys basketball. Katie Schwab seconded. Motion carried.
4. Consent Minutes from August 14, 2023 and August 28, 2023 meetings – Missy Donahue moved to accept the minutes of August 14, 2023 as presented. Katie Schwab seconded. Motion carried. Missy Donahue moved to accept the minutes of August 28, 2023 as presented. Mike Williams seconded. Motion carried.
5. Introductions and Recognitions – if any – None.
6. Public Participation – Jeremy Vandergraft, Loraine Vandergraft and Bill Willard were all present representing Ridgeview JFL.
7. President’s Report – Erin Weber – No report. 
8. Secretary’s Report – Becky Martin – No report.
9. Liaison’s Reports –
a. Youth Activities 
i. Travel Teams – Becky Martin – No report. 
ii. Fall Soccer – Going well. No games this past weekend. Two more weeks left in season. 
iii. JFL – Becky Martin – Jeremy, Loraine and Bill were present to discuss/review the co-op JFL program. Communication issues were discussed. Clarified that the park board and park director make all decisions for the Lexington JFL program, not our coaches. Discussed the jersey situation and how our coaches should not have been allowed to order any new jerseys. The board was not asked, nor did approve, the ordering of these jerseys. Jeremy was under the impression that we had and that we were paying for them. Becky talked with Riddell and clarified only her and Jeff should be allowed to place orders. Becky forwarded the Riddell invoice to Cody Ketelsen as he was the one who placed the order. He told her that he was paying and would be dropping off a check. Discussed fundraising. Ridgeview does multiple fundraisers as that is there only means of income other than registration fees. Lexington typically does not need to. There was some concern that the cash bash that Ridgeview is hosting is falsely advertising that Lexington benefits from the proceeds. Jeremy clarified that he intends to use all money raised for both programs and could show us the accounting if we desired. Discussed forming a joint board for next season. Possibly three people from each town as well as Sydney Benz as the cheerleader representative. We will also meet again at the end of this season to review the co-op and whether or not to officially move forward.   
iv. Cheerleading – Becky Martin – We have been told by multiple parents that their child is being told that they must choose between cheer and school basketball. Clarified that that is not at all how Lexington runs their programs. Jeremy agreed and will follow up with his cheerleader coaches.
v. El Paso Volleyball League – Jeff Doll – 36 signed up. We’ll have two teams at each age level. Coaches are lined up. 
vi. 5th Grade Girls Basketball – Jeff Doll – 8 signed up. Missy is coaching. They’ll have 7 Eastview games and the Heller tournament. Practices will be held before school. 
vii. 5th Grade Boys Basketball – Season runs mid-November through February. Registration will open end of September and will be $75.  

viii. Other/Activities – 4th grade boys basketball – Missy advised that the 4th grade boys will play in the Eastview league. Games start 10/21. They pretty much already have their team formed, but wanted to handle registration through the park. 
b. Pool – Need to get pool committee set and put together. Kecia previously had said that she would handle. We have had plenty of interest.
c. Park – Jeff Doll – Field maintenance continues. Trees need trimmed.
i.
Schedule Park Walk Through Evaluation – Discussed possibly using one of our October meetings for this.

d. Concessions – Erin Weber – We brought in approximately $6,510 in concession and gate money over the two JFL games that we hosted. We spent $1,017.88 on food and $1,920 on refs. Our total profit came out to $2,872.12. 
10.
Treasurer’s Report – Current balance is $50,920.03, plus $27,201.51 in Heartland account, for a total of $78,121.54. Total bills are $15,519.32 (does not included $22.727.87 owed to the city for the water bills). Balance after bills paid is $62,602.22. Erin will check with the city about paying our water bills in installments.     
a.
Monthly/Other bills and payments – Katie Schwab moved to approve bills and checks as written/electronic withdrawals. Mike Williams seconded. Motion carried. 
b.
August Financials – Tabled. 
11.
Unfinished Business 
a. 2023 park projects – Jeff inquired about putting a batting cage behind field 2. It would be accessible to all teams, park, school and travel. No cost to the park. The board had no objections. 
b. 2023 Sponsorship Banners – Katie has been working with our vendor. They will make us new signs to replace the ones that ripped. Discussed going with metal this time. They requested she call after the holidays.
c. Pickle Ball Courts – Discussed lights.
12.
New Business


      a.
Pool Committee – We will have Kecia follow up.


      b.
Park Well Project – Tabled.


      c.
2023 Employee Review Next Meeting – Erin would like to do a review of  all park employees.
13.
Scholarship Requests – None.
14.
Closed Session – only if needed – Not needed.

15.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:49pm. 
